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NEXT MEETING: JULY 28, 2022 @ 6:00 P.M. on the third floor of the municipal building
VILLAGE OF RIDGEFIELD PARK

MINUTES OF THE HISTORIC PRESERVATION COMMISSION

June 23, 2022
Chairman Jeff Hoffman called the meeting to order at 6:08 p.m., it having been duly noted that this meeting is being held in accordance with the Open Public Meetings Act N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq., notice of which was published in The Record and sent to the Star Ledger as well as posted on the Village message board. Roll call was taken.  Members present were:  Tim Arata, Matt Bilow, Gerard Garofalow, Jeff Hoffman. Not present: James Manfredi, Juan Kuriyama, Andre Lam, Bob Olson.  Theresa Robinson was present as a guest to learn more about the HPC.
The minutes of the May 26, 2022, meeting were approved on a motion made by Gerard Garofalow and seconded by Matt Bilow.  All were in favor of the motion. 
APPROVAL NOTES:  ANY APPROVALS REMAIN SUBJECT TO THE APPLICANT SECURING CONSTRUCTION PERMITS FOR ALL WORK REVIEWED BY THIS COMMISSION.  ALL APPROVALS FOR SIGNS ARE SUBJECT TO CONFORMANCE WITH ZONING ORDINANCE AND MUST BE APPROVED AS SUCH BY THE ZONING OFFICER.
IF THERE ARE ANY DEVIATIONS TO WHAT IS APPROVED, ANY AND ALL CHANGES MUST BE PRESENTED TO THE HPC PRIOR TO ANY WORK BEING DONE.  THIS INCLUDES ANY CHANGES IN PLANS, MATERIAL, COLORS, ETC., WHICH HAVE BEEN GIVEN FINAL APPROVAL BY THE HPC.  NOTE:  BACKLIT, INTERNALLY LIGHTED, AND NEON SIGNS ARE NOT PERMITTED) LIGHTED/LED SIGNS ARE ONLY PERMITTED IF THEY ARE INSTALLED 2' INSIDE THE WINDOW. NO FLASHING OR SCROLLING LIGHTS/SIGNS PERMITTED.
Public Comments (not pertaining to applications): None.
New Business: (22-05-01) 36-46 Mt. Vernon Street – Attorney Gregory Asadurian introduced Edward Snieckus, PP, CLA, ASLA Landscape Architect, who presented the landscape plan for 36-46 Mt. Vernon Street.   Gerard Garofalow said that Mr. Snieckus was introduced at the ZB meeting and is more than qualified to speak on this application.  
Mr. Snieckus described the landscape plan prepared for 36-46 Mt. Vernon Street. He said he prepared two plans that he brought with him tonight.  He said he took a photograph of the CVS sidewalk to use as model for the sidewalks along Mt. Vernon Street.  The sidewalks along Mt. Vernon Street will be concrete walk as specified, perpendicular scoring every 4’0” with broom finish.  Dark gray 4x8 pavers set in a stacked herringbone patten; cut pavers to meet all existing utility poles and similar features as required.  The concrete will be 7.00’ and the pavers 2.00’; discontinue pavers at all driveways, add concrete aprons; adjacent turf area where applicable.  The pavers would end at the corner where the ADA comes in.
The Lincoln Avenue side of the project is more residential and not commercial so the existing trees will be kept as they add a scaling feature to the building.  Pavers will not be part of the Lincoln Avenue side.  It will remain with turf strip to look more residential.  Gerard Garofalow questioned if the grass will grow with people constantly walking on it.  He said everyone seems to be most concerned about parking with this project.  He has not heard one negative thing on the building other than parking.  Mr. Snieckus said there are no parking meters on Lincoln Avenue so it may not be a high turnover on this side of the building. The building owners will make sure this area looks good because it is a front door for the building.  There will also be irrigation so the turf will grow in this area.  Matt Bilow asked if pavers were being proposed on Mt. Vernon Street because the current drawing is showing turf in one point.  Mr. Snieckus said Mt. Vernon Street will have pavers and Lincoln Avenue will have the turf strip.  
Mr. Snieckus said they ghosted in trees in some places as well as identified the two trees on Lincoln Avenue.  In looking at the current tree content, the development needs to redevelop most of the portions of the property.  They wanted to anticipate any shade or shadow and/or where trees are to try to work within those from the standpoint of any new tree locations but they also paid very close attention to the property line and the buffer to the north and to the east of the property itself.  The purpose of that is to offer the appropriate screening in those areas of evergreen trees but also intermingle deciduous trees as well.  He worked closely with planner Ken Ochab.  He shared the plan with him and then made revisions.  What is seen in the smaller circles on the plan are dark American Arborvitae. They can grow in narrow locations and they can also take a number of conditions.  The larger plants are Green Giant Arborvitae.  Wherever there is an evergreen tree there is also a deciduous shrub material beneath that tree.  There are shade trees along the eastern property.  They also tried to work into the plan knowing that the building has more of a 4-story feel on this side and then it goes down to 2 ½ stories on this side.  They had appropriately addressed the landscaping in that area but as you come across the front elevation, there is an evergreen tree on the corner to help anchor the corner of the building but also place it far enough away from any sight view coming into and out of the driveway.  There are two Sweet Gum trees that will grow 40-50 feet in height.  They placed them there to frame the outdoor area that is proposed outside of the retail stores as well as put them into the landscape instead of along the street edge because there are a lot of power lines that exist in this area of Mt. Vernon Street.  Instead of wrestling with the overhead power lines to allow the trees to grow better over time, they were planted closer to the building.  It is also to help scale the building as well.

On the corner, at the elevation corner here on Lincoln Avenue, they did not plant any other trees in that area because there is a sight distance triangle that comes across the corner.  There are the existing shade trees on the corner of the property.  That generally is the overall landscaping plan.  They do have a breakdown of the individual species if asked.  They tried to focus in on plant material that are “ironsides”, more durable over time.  They don’t need a lot of extra care.  They focused on native plant material but also used some non-native but not invasive plants as well.  The purpose for that is so there is certain plant material that are cultivated over time that can grow in maybe more than run-of-the mill native species.  Overall, there are nine shade trees being added and 55 evergreen trees, 150 shrubs and over 600 perennials being added to the overall plan.
The HPC asked if the trees will be set back far enough so as they grow and their roots expand, they don’t interfere with pushing up the sidewalk.  Mr. Snieckus said, yes, they will be set back almost six to eight feet.  They do have the soil volume to keep those roots away from the surface area.  They are also the fruitless variety so there will be no fruit dropping on the sidewalk to be a hazard.  The trees on the Lincoln Avenue side are probably 35-40 feet in height.  He will also recommend to the property owner that he look at them from the standpoint of structural pruning and make sure they are kept pruned.

Matt Bilow said he just wanted to point out that the way the HPC sees this building is that it is like a gateway coming up from the railroad tracks up to Main Street.  He thinks the architecture alone speaks to that effect.  He noticed that there is a lot of color in the center but to the HPC, the corner is also important, not that he is asking for anything to be changed.  Mr. Snieckus said he focused a little more on that outside area as sort of a feature for the building.  Matt said he thinks it looks great, it all looks good, he is not even criticizing and the pavers look exactly like what the HPC asks for.

The HPC said they hope the future of Main Street and this is area is that someone picks up and continues with landscaping to enhance and makes sure there are no trees between the sidewalk and the curb to interfere with the powerlines.  
A motion was made by Gerard Garofalow and seconded by Jeff Hoffman approving the plan as submitted with the understanding that the sidewalk paving along Mt. Vernon Street will have the gray pavers as shown on the plans and the HPC will address the guardrails so it is not climbable.
The motion passed with a roll call vote as follows:

	MEMBER
	YES
	NO
	RECUSE

	Jeff Hoffman, Chairman
	X
	
	

	Gerard Garofalow, Vice
	X
	
	

	Tim Arata
	X
	
	

	Matthew Bilow
	X
	
	

	Andre Lam
	
	
	

	James Manfredi
	
	
	

	Alternates:
	
	
	

	Robert Olson
	
	
	

	Juan Kuriyama
	
	
	


Old Business: (20-07-01) Bob-O’s Cheesesteaks, 252 Main Street – Chairman Jeff Hoffman, Vice-Chair Gerard Garofalow and Matt Billow met with Bobby Lee on May 10 to discuss the proposed mural on the side of the building as he asked for some guidance.  The HPC has not heard back from the applicant yet.
Correspondence/Notes/Comments:

A. Correspondence Received:  - None received.

Open matters with Building Dept.:
· Domino’s (172 Main Street) – windows on Cedar Street side of building are covered in signage, not approved and over limit; also installed flood lights on Cedar Street

· Trust LLC (165 Main Street) – new business has installed unapproved signage
Theresa Robinson was present to learn more about the HPC.  She might be interested in joining the HPC.  The HPC explained what it does and that it meets on the fourth Thursday of the month at 6:00 p.m.  She said now that her son has grown, she has time to volunteer for different things.  She is currently a member of the RP Arts Association.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:35 p.m. on a motion by Gerard Garofalow and seconded by Tim Arata.  All were in favor of this motion.

The next meeting is scheduled for June 23, 2022.








Respectfully submitted,

Barbara DeLuca
Barbara DeLuca

cc:  Building Dept./Zoning Board/Planning Board
      Gregory Asadurian, Esq. (36-46 Mt. Vernon Street)
      Edward Snieckus, PP, CLA, ASLA Landscape Architect (36-46 Mt. Vernon Street)
      Bobby Lee (252 Main Street)


